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THE FAULTS OF OUR MEMBERS, WE WRITE UPON THE SAND—THEIR VIRTUES UPON THE TABLETS OF LOVE AND MEMORY 

Mark your calendars! 

The following dates are the upcoming fall home 
Football games. Sign up to work at least one, it’s a 
great time! 

Sept 2: 7pm 
Sept 16: 11am 
Sept 23: 2:30pm 
Oct 7: TBD 
Oct 14: TBD 
Nov 4: TBD 
Nov 24: 3pm 

Help Needed!! 

Mark your calendars! 

The following dates are the upcom-
ing dinners to watch for. Make sure 
you’ve got these evenings set aside 
for your friends down at the Lodge! 

Saturday September 9th (Pork Loin), 
Saturday October 8th (Oktoberfest), 
and Saturday November 18th (TBD). 

Fall Dinners 

After a whirlwind of practices, travel, and competition, your representative for the state of Nebraska’s Ritual Team was successful once again. Lin-
coln Lodge No. 80 was one of 24 teams competing for the right to make the Final Four and ultimately the title of National Champions. 

The first and second place teams in the Eastern Division were Best in the East, Tallahassee, Florida (94.8911) and last year’s National Champion 
Bridgeport, Pennsylvania (94.1169). The first and second place teams in the Western Division were Best in the West, Lincoln, Nebraska (95.2491) 
and Carlsbad, New Mexico (94.7321).  

The Final Four was set for the afternoon of Monday, July 17th. The winners and Final Four scores were announced on Tuesday morning at the 
Grand Lodge Session. 4th Place, Pennsylvania (90.5076), 3rd Place, New Mexico (94.4389), 2nd Place, Nebraska (94.4778) and 1st Place, Florida 
(94.7978).  

So after the air cleared, Lincoln Lodge No. 80 finished Best in the West and finished 2nd nationally. We also had three All Americans; Esteemed 
Leading Knight Laurie Montag, Chaplain Larry Schwindt and Coach Stephen Wirth. Thank you to all Elk members, families, and friends for your con-
tinued support of Ritual in Lincoln as well as across the great state of Nebraska. 

Ritual News Update 
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SEPTEMBER  2017  

All American Coach, Stephen Wirth, holding 2nd Place National Award, Exalted 
Ruler Mary Brooks, All American Esteemed Leading Knight, Laurie Montag and 

All American Chaplain, Larry Schwindt  

Candidate Brad Norton, Inner Guard Bobby Clinkenbeard, Chaplain Larry Schwindt, Esteemed 
Loyal Knight Troy Pedersen, Exalted Ruler Mary Brooks, Esteemed Leading Knight Laurie Mon-

tag, Esteemed Lecturing Knight Harry Montag and Esquire Larry Bratt 



Greetings! 
  
Greetings! It's nearly Fall again, and with the unseasonably temperate weather 
we've been having, it's really easy to think about Husker football being right 
around the corner. Speaking of Husker games, we still need workers for the 
concession stand we man alongside the Does. Young people who are at least 16 
years old may work, and acquire volunteer hours to satisfy their school's require-
ment. If you, or any of the teens you know, are willing and able to help us with 
this activity that helps support our lodge financially, please leave your phone 
number with the bartender so Troy Pedersen can give you a call. 
 
Your Lodge 80 Ritual Team really hauled in the honors at Grand Lodge's Ritual 
Championship competition last month. Be sure to see Stephen Wirth's article and 
photos elsewhere in this issue. A big thanks to all who donated to defray the 
team's expenses, and to those who helped with our fundraisers - you know who 
you are!  
 
We welcomed new member Seth Parret to our ranks. Seth was sponsored by 
Mitch Becker and was initiated at our August 16 meeting. Please be sure to 
extend your hand in friendship when you see him at activities.  
 
The Lodge bar will be open and showing Husker away games this season - 
please include the bar in your game-watching plans! I'm looking forward to see-
ing your smiling face at the Lodge! 

Grand Exalted Ruler, 
2017-2018 
Malcolm J. McPherson Jr. 
Message from the GER 
Grand Lodge Newsletter, 
September 2017 

 

Practice the 3 R’s: Recruit, 
Retain, Respond 

Exalted Ruler 
Lodge No. 80 
2017-2018 
 
Laurie K. Montag 

The district meeting is in Des Moines, IA this year, on Oct 20-21. Lincoln Drove 
#4 will be performing the Coin March. I hope some of you will come and attend. 
We lost two of our sisters; LaVonne Pickel and Betty Dankloff. LaVonne was 
President in 1969. 
The Husker football games will be starting soon and helpers are needed for 
home games! If you can help, please contact me at 402.483.1649 or email at 
wvpeterson@windstream.net. 
This is beautiful weather, enjoy each day by taking a walk. Remember to keep 
the body moving! 
 
In Sisterly Love, 
Wauneta Peterson 

President 
Drove No. 4 
 
Wauneta Peterson 
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With summer winding down and your Lodge meetings and fall 
programs starting up again, there’s no better time to focus on 
an important aspect of Elkdom: membership. We cannot sus-
tain our organization without installing new Members, and by 
focusing on membership growth at your Local Lodge, you are 
investing in the future of the Order. 
 
Membership is key to my theme of “Strengthening Elkdom 
Through Community Awareness,” since there can be no com-
munity without Members. At the local level, I encourage all 
Lodges to actively promote new Member recruitment at your 
upcoming fall events, and I call on officers and committees to 
lead the charge in creating programming and opportunities to 
involve new faces. 
 
When your existing Members are engaged and excited to lend 
a hand, it generates interest in joining the Order, as well as 
shines a positive light on your Lodge within your greater com-
munity, county and state. A Lodge that successfully recruits 
and retains will be better poised to respond to helping those in 
need. 
 
There are many ways to practice the three R’s. Recruit new 
Members from your circle of friends and family, invite non-
members to Elks events, and further promote the Elks organi-
zation at all events by setting up a membership and public 
relations information table. 
 
Retain your current membership by working with officers and 
Members to keep your Lodge active in the community with 
monthly charitable and social events, and enlist the help of 
each and every Member to help run these functions. Team-
work boosts morale and keeps Members happy to be part of 
the group. 
 
With these practices in place, your Lodge will be set up for 
success, as we have in the past 150 years, to respond to the 
needs of your community and ultimately fulfill your organiza-
tion’s goals.  
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...Summer is winding down, and fall is nearly upon us! Leaves already starting to 

change, and...Football! We need your help to man our Concession Stands at the 

Husker games, please call Wauneta or E.R. Laurie to help. Many hands make light 

work, and if you volunteer for just one or two games, we’ll have plenty of hands to 

do the job ... Lodge clean up day last Sunday, lots of projects were accomplished, 

hats off to the Larry’s and all the rest that spent some time cleaning, fixing, and 

helping. That’s the spirit of Elkdom in practice … we are inching ever closer to get-

ting our dishwasher debt retired, if you haven’t written a check for the dishwasher 

fund, please do so. We need to get this finished up. See Hobart’s Hedge Fund 

elsewhere in this issue for the most recent update ... It is sad to note the passing of 

P.E.R. Donald Anderson in July. He was our E.R. in 1979. Hard to believe that was 

over 35 years ago! … on a good note, we have met our ENF goal of $4.75, in fact 

we are nearly $2 over that amount already! Our grants have been applied for and 

approved, we’ll let you know when they arrive and where they are going … Soccer 

Shoot upcoming, see note elsewhere in this issue, lets all show up and make quick 

work of this. Couple hours volunteering, and it’s a lot of fun! ... When you see D.D. 

Bratt, congratulate him on receiving a letter of excellence from the Grand Secretary. 

Larry puts in many, many hours (and a lot of miles too!) in helping the Elks, locally 

and Statewide … We had a new member initiated in August, and looks like a couple 

more this month. Way to grow our Lodge! As we all know, service clubs and volun-

teer groups like the Elks have steadily declined in membership the last decade, we 

work hard to slow or reverse that trend. It’s easy to do; after all, someone explained 

the Elks to you, and invited you to join. Bring a friend to the Jolly Corker Pub for 

lunch or an adult beverage, show them what we do, and how easy it is to be a part 

of it. Applications are always near the coatroom, initiation is fun, and there are 

plenty of activities to get involved in … next time you hear Wauneta tickling the 

ivories in the Lodge Room, it’ll sound a bit better. The Does had our piano tuned, 

and it sounds great! ... Please see the calendar for dinner dates and times, and plan 

to come. The Lodge needs your patronage at our dinners to keep the light bill paid, 

plus the raffles are always fun, and you never can tell what the Larry’s will be up to 

... be sure to thank our Ritual Team for their performance at National Competition, 

they took 2nd, and many of our Officers won trophies and recognition for their out-

standing performances. Ritual is a labor of love, it takes an amazing amount of time 

and effort to learn the parts and polish them to National competition caliber and it 

certainly has put our Lodge in the limelight nationally for several years. Way to make 

us look great to the Elkdom Nation! ... If you see P.E.R. Gerry Miles around the 

Lodge, he won’t be hobbling. He has made amazing progress from his recent knee 

replacement surgery. Not kicking field goals yet, but getting around great! ... Looking 

forward to District Deputy Sharon Brown’s visit on the 6th, it’s always fun to show off 

our Lodge! Please come to the meeting, wear your red polo’s, lets give her a warm 

welcome! See you at the Lodge... 

I would like to again thank our lodge for sending us to Reno for the 153 National Convention. Your 
Ritual team tried very hard to bring home the trophy, but we came up just a bit short. My congratula-
tions go out to our coaches Stephen and Doug and the All Americans from our team Larry S. and 
our ER Laurie as well as the rest of our officers and Candidate.   

This year’s contest was won by Tallahassee, FL. My congratulations to them for a job well done! 
The National Convention was a great place to meet other Elks as well as learn about upcoming 
events. The convention was exciting to be a part of. I listened to two wonderful speeches by our two 
top scholars Zoi Urban and Colin Norick. What inspiring youths! I witnessed our state President 
James Nisle proudly presenting our state flag at the opening of the convention.  

I listened to a very eye-opening speech by Chuck Rosenberg the acting administrator of the Drug 
Enforcement Administration in Washington D.C. He not only thanked the Elks and the Drug Aware-
ness Program for all of their support and assistance in the DEA 360 Initiative, but also to thanked 
the members for all the support and educational material provided to the DEA by the Elks’ Drug 
Awareness Program. 

In His presentation, Rosenberg pointed out that “More than 59,000 people die a year of drug over-
doses, and it’s going to get worse.” He noted that while heroin addiction is already an epidemic in 
the country, a synthetic opioid called fentanyl is fifty times as bad and is becoming increasingly 
popular. I attended the Drug Awareness Program breakout session and was given a “schooling”. I 
will be talking about what we can do in future articles, but WOW we can be of help in our commu-
nity by doing simple things. So please spread the word and mark your calendars. The Drug En-
forcement Administration (DEA) has scheduled another National Prescription Drug Take-Back Day, 
which will take place on Saturday, October 28, 2017. This is a great opportunity for those who 
missed the previous events, or who have subsequently accumulated unwanted, unused, prescrip-
tion drugs, to safely dispose of those medications. I will let you know where the sites will next 
month.  

We elected Malcolm J. McPherson, Jr., of the Lyndhurst, New Jersey Lodge as Grand Exalted 
Ruler for 2017-18. I can’t wait to shake his hand again at our state Convention. He was nominated 
by his daughter Mallory. 

Now please remember that the month of September signals the end of summer, the beginning of 
autumn, and the start of Husker Football. Don’t forget if you want to do some work within the sta-
dium, we are looking for you! 

September comes from the Latin root septem-, meaning “seven,” because in the original Roman 
republican calendar September was the seventh month of the year rather than the ninth. The 
Roman calendar was only ten months long and included the following months - Martius, Aprilis, 
Maius, Junius, Quintilis, Sextilis, September, October, November, and December. The last six 
months were assigned names according to their ordinal numbers—Quintilis is the fifth month, 
Sextilis is the sixth month, and so on. 

It wasn’t until 45 BC, when Julius Caesar introduced the Julian calendar (named after Caesar, 
himself), that the year grew to include two more months, January and February. Quintilis and 
Sextilis were later renamed to July and August in honor of Julius Caesar and Augustus Caesar, but 
despite repeated attempts to change them, the names for September, October, November, and 
December not only stuck, but spread to other languages as well. 

The strangeness of calling the ninth month “Seventh Month” didn’t seem to bother Old English 
speakers. September came into Old English from Old French, replacing the Old English forms, 
Hāligmōnað and Hærfestmōnað, which mean “harvest month” in Modern English. 

If Nebraskans had their way we would call September 
“Huskertember”... 

Till next time 

-Harry Montag, Loyal Knight 

Fall is coming back to the prairie state, cooler weather, fall sports, hectic schedules, kids going 
back to school. As you plan your schedules, keep in mind the great works your local Elks Lodge 
is doing in Lincoln. Helping kids, veterans, and people in need; we can't do it alone. It takes a 
team of like minded people who really believe in the goal, but it is also in the journey. The time 
you spend together, the connections with your fellow Elks is priceless. Some things are not for 
sale, friendship is one of them. You might not think of it as special, or may take it for granted, 
but the friendships you make in the trenches will last a life time! 

So with that, the Does need some more help with their UNL Football concession stand this 
year. If you can spare some time on a game day Saturday, it 
could be a start of some thing fun,  an excuse to go to a Husker 
Football Game, or just a chance to get out of the house for awhile. 
To find out more information call or text my cell 402-975-7139 or 
email tkingpinone@gmail.com or call Wauneta Peterson for more 
details.  

So as always, get active, go to the dinners and just have fun. 

-Troy Pedersen, Leading Knight 
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...and now for the Quickies... Knight’s Tales 
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...Our Members... Committee Reports 

Membership Drawing: The membership drawing 
for the August 16th meeting was $250. John 
Robel was the name drawn, and he was not 
present to win. There was no meeting August 2nd. 

Americanism: No Report.  
Boy Scouts: There were 2 Eagle Scout Ceremonies attended. 
Drug Awareness: No Report.  
Girl Scouts: No Report.  
Hide Program: No Report. 
Hoop Shoot: No Report  
House Committee: 1) Children’s Christmas Party tentatively set 
for December 10th at PBA 2) Dinner schedule is Sept 9th, Oct 
6th, Nov 18th. 3) DD visit is slated for Sept 6th. 
Hunter’s Safety: No Report. 
ENF: $6.60 as of 8/6/17. This year’s goal is $4.75. 
Membership: We will be working on the delinquents.  
Midget Football: Team photo was August 31st. 
Retention: Please encourage those who have not yet paid their 
dues to please do so. 
Scholarship: No Report. 
Soccer Shoot: Shoot date is September 23rd at Speedway 
Fields from 9:30-2p. 
Social Community Welfare: No Report. 
Veterans Committee: No Report.  

Sickness & Distress: 
Rich Todd - Recovering at home 

Gerry Miles - Knee surgery 

 

Deaths: 
Donald Anderson, PER passed July 3 

 
Members for Consideration: 
Lonietta Holmes by Margaret Schumacher 

Latoya Winroth by Samantha Montag 

 
Members for Reinstatement: 
None 

 
Members Initiated: 
Seth Perrett 

 
Hidden Number: July/August’s hidden number 

was 15849, Chad Gustin, hidden in the Commit-

tee Reports. 

The Jolly Corker Pub and Kitchen are open for lunch starting at 
11:30 Monday - Saturday. Now also serving light suppers!  
 
Come join us for phillies, soups, shrimp, burgers, salads, and more! 
 
Remember that the Jolly Corker Pub closes at 9pm Monday - 
Thursday. 
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Exalted Ruler………... 

Leading Knight……… 

Loyal Knight…………. 

Lecturing Knight……. 

Esquire……………….. 

Inner Guard………….. 

Tiler…………………… 

Secretary…………….. 

Treasurer…………….. 

Chaplain……………... 

Trustee 1 Year………. 

Trustee 2 Year………. 

Trustee 3 Year………. 

Trustee 4 Year………. 

Trustee 5 Year………. 

Presiding Justice…… 

Laurie Montag 

Troy Pedersen 

Harry Montag 

VACANT 

Cheree Buesing 

Wahadi Allen 

Larry Jurgens 

Jerry Wilson 

Wauneta Peterson 

Mary Brooks PER 

Terry Edwards PER 

Robert Sindlar 

Scott Schrage 

Gerald Miles PER 

Larry Schwindt PER 

Amy Jacobsen PER 

2017-2018  

Elks’ Lodge #80 Officers 
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2017-2018 Committees 

Please Join us September 26 to assemble the Elk-
O-Gram for October!  

Remember, many hands make light work... 

Did you know that you can receive a free drink 

at the Lodge for your birthday? Come down to 

the Lodge to celebrate your birthday. Present 

this coupon and have a free drink on us! 

(Coupon is good two days before your       

birthday, on your birthday, and two days after 

your birthday.) 
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03 - Ruliffson, Wayne J 

04 - Rienks, Doug C 

05 - Gordon, James E 

       Wachter, Ronald J 

06 - Hoppe Jr. John L 

07 - Pohlmann, Gary R 

10 - Lewis, Larry 

12 - Pickering, Larry B 

13 - Schwisow, Roger 

20 - DeMay, John 

       Flamme, Donald L 

       Morrissey, Thomas 

22 - Jurgens, Scott 

       Pedersen, Troy 

23 - Barton, Michael 
       McGreer III, J. Thomas 

       Schwindt, Larry J 

27 - Jackson, William C 

39 - Jurado, Mike 

30 - Hoppel, Lon 

       Perrett, Seth 

Practice has started for the Elks Midget Football teams. This year 
we have about 120 young men and women putting on the hel-
mets and pads for the Elks. Games will be on Sundays start-
ing September 10th and run through the first of November. 

All games are at the Midget Football complex located at 6th and 
South street. Come out on Sunday and show your support for 
these young men and women! Schedules will be posted at the 
Lodge. 

Did you see something missing? Was there something 

that the Lodge has coming up that you want to          

announce? Did you have an advertisement that you 

wanted to add? Do you have pictures from a recent 

Lodge activity? Have suggestions or updates to share? 

Please! Contact the Editors at: Eog.lodge80@gmail.com 

with any tidbits you would like to see included in your 

Elk-O-Gram. 

Remember, if it’s important, let us know! You might 

have been the only one to remind us... 

Second dues notices for members who have not yet paid their dues for this 
year were sent out in August.  The names of the delinquent members as of 
August 17th are published in this newsletter.  If that is in error, please contact 
me.  If your membership card does not reflect “2017-2018”; then PLEASE 
send in your dues payments as soon as possible.   

It has come to my attention there may be a misconception as to when dues 
payments are due.  October 1st seems to be that date.  That is incor-
rect!  Dues payments for the current lodge year are to be paid prior to April 1st 
of the current lodge year.  That would have been April 1st, 2017 for this lodge 
year of 2017-2018.  Delinquent members are not considered members in 
good standing. 

For all members, please advise the office of any changes to your phone num-
ber or other personal information that may have changed.  Thanks! 

Please, if you have any questions or comments of how I can better serve you, 
please contact me. My phone number is 402-570-2555 and my email is: 
lodge80secy@yahoo.com. See you all around the lodge. 

Accident: Gerald Miles PER 
Activities: Stephen Wirth PER 
Americanism: Mary Brooks PER 
Auditing: Vicki Jurgens 
Benevolence: Richard Todd PER/PDD 
By-Laws Changes: Chuck Meisinger PER/PSP 
Christmas: Larry Schwindt PER, Larry Bratt PER 
Community Activities: Mary Brooks PER 
Drug Awareness: Harry Montag 
Eagle Scouts: Randy King 
Elks Memorial Day: Larry Schwindt PER 
ENF: Larry Bratt PER 
Flag Day: Larry Bratt PER 
Fraternal: Gerald Miles PER 
Gold Award: Stephen Wirth PER 

Gov. Relations: Richard Todd PER/PDD 
Hide Program: Larry Jurgens 
Hoop Shoot: Gerald Miles PER 
Investigation: Larry Bratt ER 
Membership: Larry Schwindt PER 
Midget Football: Scott Schrage 
PER Association: Gerald Miles PER 
Public Relations: Stephen Wirth PER 
Ritual: Stephen Wirth PER 
Scholarship: Laurie Montag ER 
Soccer Shoot: Doug Rienks PER 
Standing Relief: Mary Brooks PER 
State Major Projects: Larry Schwindt PER 
Veterans: Wade Graft 
Youth Activities: Laurie Montag ER 

Secretary’s Corner 
Elk-O-Gram Editor’s Note 

Articles Due: Sept 21 

Deadline is ALWAYS midnight of the Thursday after last 

meeting of the month! 

Articles can be sent to Maureen Sadler at: 

eog.lodge80@gmail.com 

All past issues, lodge information, and more can be seen at: 

www.elks80.org 

Created and managed by Webmaster Larry Klein 

Happy September Birthdays! 

Midget Football! 
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A special presentation was made at our most recent lodge meeting on Wednesday, the 16th to 
Larry Bratt who just completed his one year duty as Nebraska East District Deputy to the Grand 
Exalted Ruler, 2016 – 2017. Pictured is Larry holding his special citation which reads as follows: 
Grand Exalted Ruler’s Commendation for EXCELLENCE is presented to Larry R. Bratt, DDGER 
Nebraska-East District No. 5200 In Grateful Recognition For Dedicated And Meritorious Service 
To The Benevolent And Protective Order Of Elks, And In Particular For Supporting Elkdom’s Pro-
grams While Fulfilling The Responsibilities Of The Office Of District Deputy. In testimony whereof, 
witness our signatures of Michael F. Zellen, Grand Exalted Ruler and Bryan R. Klatt, Grand Sec-
retary.  

In addition, a nice letter was presented to Larry which stated: Please accept this Commendation 
for Excellence on behalf of your State Sponsor James M. McQuillan, PGER and the Grand Secre-
tary’s Office, for the hard work you have done this past year. Your dedication, service, and leader-
ship throughout the year are greatly appreciated. Sincerely and fraternally, Bryan R. Klatt, Grand 
Lodge Secretary. The officers and members of Lincoln Lodge No. 80 stand with our PGER 
McQuillan, PGER Zellen and Grand Secretary Klatt in saluting you, Larry, on a very successful 
year as our District Deputy. Congratulations! 

Past DDGER Recognized for Excellence 

On June 10th, at the Spaghetti Feed fund raiser for Lincoln’s Ritual Team, Exalted Ruler Laurie 
Montag made a special award presentation to Duane L. Vanderbeek as Lincoln Lodge No. 80’s 
Elk of the Year. This person is voted on by the 2016 – 2017 officers and the award is to be pre-
sented at the first opportunity prior to or just after installation of the new officers for the 2017 – 
2018 lodge year. PER Mary Brooks was unable to be present at the award ceremony because of 
out-of-town commitments, and it just so happened Duane was coming to the Spaghetti Feed. We 
surprised Duane once again. Previously, Duane won the State Elk of the Year award in April at 
the State Convention. Usually, these awards are presented in reverse order, however, it didn’t 
matter to Duane. Congratulations on being both the local lodge and state Elk of the Year. 

Elk of the Year 

Flag Day Ceremony, 2017 

Instead of the traditional Flay Day recognition on June 14th by the Elks, our lodge room had been rented out that evening in advance. 
Exalted Ruler Montag notified in writing to our District Deputy to the Grand Exalted Ruler, Nebraska East, Larry Bratt of this conflict and 
she requested that the ceremony be changed to Saturday, June 17th. DD Bratt granted her request and re-arrangements were put in 
place. Boy Scout Troop 159, led by Scoutmaster Mark Huenink, 
was contacted and his troop presented the colors throughout the 
program.  

Pictured from L to R: 

Tiler Larry Jurgens, Scouts Eason Hurlbut, Matt Huenink, Treas-
urer Wauneta Peterson, Scout David Gainsforth, PER Larry 
Schwindt, ER Laurie Montag, PER Larry Bratt, Scout Brayden 
Huenink, Chaplain PER Mary Brooks, Scout Braden Hoffart, 
Scoutmaster Mark Huenink and Esteemed Loyal Knight Harry 
Montag 
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• Armitage, Christine  

• Barton, Michael 

• Berg, Roger 

• Bergholz, Russell  

• Beyer, Scott  

• Cox, PER, Timothy E  

• Crouse, David 

• Duncan, Deborah 

• Duncan, Trevor 

• Ehlers, Angela 

• Ferneau III, Thomas E  

• Fiedler, Carrie 

• Fiedler, Ryan 

• Hardesty, Patrick (Pat)  

• Hays, Walt 

• Koehrsen, Paul 

• Livingston, Bobby 

• McCashland, Richard 

• McGreer, J. Thomas  

• O’Connor, Linda 

• Orsborn, Chase 

• Ossenkop, Larry  

• Petersen, Rebekah  

• Poppert, Brandon  

• Schipman, Bob  

• Smith, Dennis  

• Tucker, Melvin 

• Westfall, Rick  

• Whitehead, Mark  

• Wingrove, Kirk  

Delinquent Members 

The following members will be dropped for non-payment of dues in March 2018. 

This notice serves as the requirement to provide this information in writing. 
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On Wednesday evening, Lin-
coln Lodge No. 80 initiated 
Seth Perrett into our Order. 
Seth is sponsored by current 
member Mitch Becker. Seth 
was initiated by Lincoln Lodge 
No. 80’s Best in the Western 
Division and 2nd in the na-
tion’s Ritual team. Congratu-
lations Seth and help us con-
tinue to make our lodge the 
greatest in 2017 – 2018. Seth 
is pictured with ER Laurie 
Montag. 15840. 

Lincoln Lodge #80’s Newest Member 

Once again, Lincoln Lodge #80 will be selling cash calendars to help offset the cost of the many Elks sponsored youth activities and programs provided for 
the children of Lincoln and surrounding communities. As you have noticed in years past, there will be 2 inserts within your Elk-O-Gram. These inserts are 
made up of 4 cash calendars, 2 calendars per sheet. You can buy all four ($10 per calendar = $40)  which will increase your chances or you can sell some 
to your family, friends and neighbors. They make great stocking stuffers for Christmas too. We’re starting to sell early (3 months) so we can make this an 
even greater event. The drawings will begin the 1st of January, 2018. Instructions are as follows: 

1. Fill out the required information so we know who you are when you win. i.e. name, address, phone number.  Please fill out this information legibly. 

2. Cut along the dashed line(s) and return your personal information, along with $10 per calendar, to Lincoln Lodge #80, 5910 South 58th Street, Ste 
A, Lincoln, Nebraska  68516, to the attention of Jerry Wilson, Lodge Secretary and Stephen Wirth, Cash Calendar Chairman. 

3. The calendar slips and dollars which you mail back will be collected for the drawing to be held in January of 
the New Year (2018).  

For more details, see the back of each calendar for additional instructions/information. More calendars can be made 
available by copying one of the existing calendars or by contacting one of your lodge officers or one of our Jolly 
Corker Pub bartenders. Let’s get excited about this event and the many youth activity programs it will help sponsor! 
Watch for your calendars to arrive in next month’s EOG! 

Stephen F. Wirth, PER 

Cash Calendar Chairman 

$$$$ CASH CALENDARS $$$$ 
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Hobart’s Hedge Fund 

Master Chef 
$1000+ 

Wait Staff 
$1-$49 
Vi Berst 

Martin Massengale 
Wes Durst 

Neil Stuthmann 
Troy Pedersen 
James Gray 
Ed Muggy 

Cheree Buesing 
Carrie Fiedler 

Bottle Washer 
$50-$99 
Anonymous 

Larry & Vicki Jurgens 
Scott Schrage 

 

Dessert Disher 
$100-$249 
Don & Karla Norris 

Angel Medina 
Milt Schmidt 

Harry & Laurie Montag 
Albert Francke 
John Aman 
Mary Brooks 
Larry Klein 

Terry Edwards 
Wauneta Peterson 

Fred & Connie Gustin 
Larry Schwindt 
Tom Roper 
Janice Norris 

Cake Decorator 
$500-$749 

Sous Chef 
$750-$999 

Randy King 

Salad Shredder 
$250-$499 
Does Drove No. 4 

Mitch & Susan Becker 
Larry Bratt 

Bob & Suzanne Clinkenbeard 
Bob Sindlar 

 
Grilled Bacon wrapped Pork Loin, Veggies 

and a Seasonal Dessert 

Cocktails: 5.30p Dinner 6.30p 
$10 w/ Reservation, $12 at Door 

 
Germanwurst Sausage, Pork Loin, Kraut, 
Green Beans, German Potato Salad, Rye 

Bread, German Chocolate Cake 
Cocktails: 5.30p Dinner 6.30p 
Tickets: $10/ahead $12/door  

 
Sponsored by the PERs 



Visit www.elks.org/enf to see how you 
can make a difference. 

 

Online Donations: You can now   
support the ENF at any time of day 

from the convenience of your own 

home. To make your gift, go to 

www.elks.org/donate. 

Lodge 80 GOAL: $4.75. As of 8/6/17: $6.60 

Don’t forget to look for the member number in this issue. If you find yours, call the Lodge for your prize! 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

     1 2 

3 4  

Labor Day, 
Lodge Closed 

5  

Burger Nite 
5.30p 
American Legion 

6  

Lodge Meeting 
7p 

7 8 9  

Pork Loin Dinner 
5.30p 

10 11 12  

American Legion 
13  

Room Rented 

14  
American Legion 

BSA Popcorn 5-7p 

15  

BSA Popcorn 5-
7p 

16  

BSA Popcorn 5-
7p 

17 18  

DOES 
19 20  

Lodge Meeting 
7p 

21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

September 2017 


